
 

Asbestos removal, Endeavour Sports 
High School, Caringbah 
Roads and Maritime Services | 17 July 2019 
Roads and Maritime Services has been undertaking a carpark upgrade at Endeavour Sports High 
School on behalf of the Department of Education, as part of the Taren Point Road, The Boulevarde and 
Captain Cook Drive intersection upgrade. 

In the course of this work, asbestos and lead contamination was detected on site. 

In accordance with workplace and public health procedures, the site has been secured and fenced off to 
prevent public or other unauthorised entry. The affected area is around 50 metres from the school’s 
boundary on The Boulevarde. 

Removal of the material will begin on Thursday 18 July 2019, weather permitting. It is expected to 
take two or three days.  

Our day work hours on this project are 7am to 6pm on weekdays and 8am to 1pm on Saturdays. 
Our night work hours are between 8pm and 5am, Sunday to Thursday. 

School holidays are underway, so this part of our work won’t affect regular school activities. 

We have implemented an asbestos management plan that details safe work practices and ensures the 
removal is managed in accordance with strict Environment Protection Authority requirements.  

The material will be removed safely by accredited contractors to best ensure there is no risk to the 
public. The material will be disposed of appropriately at a licenced waste management facility.  

Questions about the removal of the contaminated soil should be referred to our delivery partner, 
Ventia Boral Amey Joint Venture, by telephone on 1800 677 700 or email 
nswenquiries@vbajv.com.au. 

Questions about asbestos and lead contamination management at Endeavour Sports High School 
should be referred to the Department of Education’s School Infrastructure division by telephone on 
1300 482 651 or by email schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au.  

Information about the safe handling, removal and transportation of asbestos and other contaminated 
waste is available on the NSW EPA website:  
www.epa.nsw.gov.au/your-environment/waste/industrial-waste 
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